
 Minutes of the 
Professional Education Council 

December 8, 2010 – 3:30 
Tate Page Hall 334 

 
▪Voting Members present:

Patti Whetstone  

  Sam Evans, Chair.  Marty Boman, Fred Carter,  Miwon Choe, Ashlee 
Clark, Kathy Croxall, Gary English, Alex Hall, William Hey, David Lenoir,  Nathan Love, Hope 
Marchionda, Kerrie McDaniel, Lisa Murley, Libby Jones (for Carl Myers), Pam Petty, Retta Poe, 
Vernon Sheeley, Janice Smith, Vicki Stayton, Ric Keaster, Robyn Swanson, Rico Tyler, 

▪Advisory Members (non-voting) present:  Ellen Gott, Tony Norman 
▪Guests

 

:  Janet Applin, Lauren Bland, Crista Briggs, Liz Cooksey,  Joseph Etienne, Sarah Kessler, 
Vicki Metzgar, Brent Oglesbee, Janet Tassell 

Dr. Evans called for an approval of the minutes from the November 10, 2010 meeting.  Dr. William 
Hey expressed a concern about paragraphs related to course revision proposals for PE 322 and PE 
415. There was a Hey/Croxall motion/second to approve the minutes with the removal of  paragraphs 
related to objections based on NCATE/EPSB standards associated with clinical aspects of  the 
proposals to revise PE 322 and PE 415.  The motion passed. 
 

 
New Business 

 Office of Teacher Services-CEBS 
 
    ▪ Candidates Completing Requirements for Admission to the Professional Education Unit         
       November 11, 2010 to December 8, 2010. 
       Fred Carter presented and moved approval.  The motion passed. 
       
    ▪ Lists for Student Teacher Candidates, Spring 2011 
      Fred Carter presented and moved approval.  The motion passed. 
                                               
       College of Health and Human Services 
 
        
 ▪Delete a Program – 160, School Nurse Certification 

School of Nursing 

          Crista Briggs presented.  There was a Croxall/Wheststone motion to approve/second.  The motion      
passed. 

 
 
 ▪Revise a Program – 164, Planned Sixth-Year/Rank I in Communications Disorders 

Department of Communications Disorders 

   Joe Etienne presented.  There was a Love/Petty motion to approve/second.  A few minor edits were 
   mentioned and noted.  The motion passed. 
    
    College of Education and Behavioral Sciences  
  
        
        It was agreed by the Council members to address the next three proposals together as a group.  There    
 was a question brought up about making this a motion.  Dr. Evans explained that it was not
 necessary to put this in a motion as long as there were no objections by any Council member to 
 grouping proposals together for a vote. 

School of Teacher Education 

 ▪New Course – SMED 501, Designing Instructional Sequences in Secondary Math and        
 Science 

▪New Course – SMED 510, Advanced Topics in Knowing and Learning in Mathematics        
and Science 



 ▪New Course – SMED 520, Management for Positive Learning Environments 
 Vicki Metzgar presented these proposals.  There was a Petty/Whetstone motion to approve/second.  

The motion passed. 
  
 It was agreed to address the next two proposals together. 
 ▪Revise Course Prerequisites – MGE 475, Teaching Language Arts 
 ▪Revise Course Prerequisites – MGE 481, Teaching Social Studies 
 Liz Cooksey presented.  There was a Swanson/Jones motion to approve/second.  The motion 

passed. 
 

It was agreed to address the next three proposals together. 
 ▪New Course – ELED 571, Leadership, Math and Technology Education 
 ▪New Course – ELED 572, Math and Technology Methods for Diverse Learners 
 ▪New Course – ELED 573, Math and Technology Assessment 
 Janet Tassell presented. Some edits were mentioned and noted.  There was Carter/Boman motion to 
 approve/second.  The motion passed. 
 
 ▪New Endorsement Program – Endorsement for Elementary Mathematics Specialist, P-5 

Janet Tassell presented.  There was some discussion.  Sarah Kessler and Janet Tassell will work on 
rewording    There was a Marchionda/Hall motion to approve/second with the understanding that 
Sarah Kessler and Janet Tassell would edit some of the wording.  The motion passed. 

 
 ▪New Academic Degree Type – Master of Arts in Teaching 

Janet Applin presented.  There was some discussion and edits were noted relative to P-12 and 5-12 
programs identified under secondary education.   

  
 There was a Whetstone/Jones motion to approve/second.  The motion passed. 
 

 
Other Business 

 Information Items – 
 
 ▪Clarification of Codes for the Director of Special Education Certification Programs 
 ▪Clarification of Certification Codes for School Counseling Graduate Programs 
 ▪Revisions to the GRE (handout) 
 
 Dr. Poe spoke about these documents.   
 
 Dr. Evans reported information he had received earlier in the day when he was at a meeting in 

Frankfort with EPSB. 
 
 --Our principal prep goes before the Board in January. 
 
 --There have been extremely positive remarks made about our initial NCATE report.  The state        

team chair said it was one of the best he has seen. 
 
 --EPSB has questioned significant programmatic during the PRD review and on-site review 

process. 
 
 --Tony Norman has 36 questions from NCATE for on-line reviews.  He will be organizing this 

with everyone beginning Spring 2011 semester.   
   
 --There is discussion at the state level of raising the Praxis score to 25% percentile  
   
  



 
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 4:35. 
 
 
        
       Susan Krisher 
       Council Secretary 
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